


 

Staff Contact Details 

Mrs Sarah McCord Principal: principal@ruahine.school.nz 

Miss Kate Dare Senior Hub Deputy Principal: kdare@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Geordie Haswell Senior Hub: ghaswell@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Janine Castles Senior Hub: jcastles@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Iveta Senior Room 3: isenior@ruahine.school.nz 

Mr Simon Dewar Room 4: sdewar@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Frances Cammock Room 5: fcammock@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Emily Karena Room 6: ekarena@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Lee Gibbs Room 8 Assistant Principal: lgibbs@ruahine.school.nz 

Mrs Ali Watts Office Administrator: office@ruahine.school.nz 

SEESAW 

All children have now received QR codes for their Seesaw accounts. If your 
child has not given you their code please contact the classroom teacher. 
Seesaw is a great way to keep up to date with all the fantastic learning our 
ROCKERS do every week. 

 
FROM THE KiVa TEAM 
It is important that we all have the same understanding of what bullying is. Bullying is considered to be a harmful 
behaviour/degrading treatment which is… 

¶ Deliberate 
 

¶ Repeated 
 

¶ Targeted at a relatively defenseless or a less powerful person 
 
Bullying is not… 

¶ A conflict 
 

¶ An argument 
 

¶ A fight 
 
If you suspect your child is being bullied or you have a reason to believe that s/he is bullying others, please contact 
the school so that the matter can be dealt with as soon as possible. It is important that you have trust in the school’s 
ability to handle the matter. We take bullying seriously at Ruahine School. 

2019 Community Picnic 

Monday 4 March from 11.30am 

We are really looking forward to seeing you all on Monday.  

Bring a picnic lunch to enjoy with your family. There will be lots for the kids to do 

and the weather forecast looks fabulous!  

Mrs Senior, Mrs Gibbs & Mrs Haswell.  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM The PFK  

Pumpkin Festival!!! 

Monday 1st April 2.00pm in the school hall. 

The competition will be tough& the pumpkins enormous!!Who will take out the  

supreme award for 2019?  Watch this space. More information to follow. 

FUNDRAISER 

Tired of wrapping the kids lunches in plastic wrap? 

Wanting to make an environmental difference? 

The Ruahine School Parents for Kids (PFK) in conjunction with KIWI WRAPS are running a fundraiser! 
Available in a range of packs, we have brought you the most popular sizes!   

 

ñWrap your food in style with Kiwi Wraps, the reusable and biodegradable alternative to plastic food 
wrap.  Handmade in New Zealand with a combination of beautiful cotton fabric, beeswax, natural tree 

resin and jojoba oil.ò 

An order form is attached to 
this newsletter. All orders need 
to be delivered to the school 
office by Friday 29th March 
2019. 




